CITY OF VENICE
Judith Hammond
666 White Pine Tree Rd
" Venice, Florida 34285
Judyrego@yahoo.com
February 1, 2023

FEBE'23pn 3142

| am writing in regards to my objection for the development of Hawks Run Golf Course. It seems after
two hearings that the city planning commission might feel like the same we do. It seems irresponsible
for the owner and developer to not properly maintain property that they seem to want to develop.
Trees are down next to city streets and an unsightly mess where his clubhouse used to be. A lawn
tractor sits in an empty field. This is not the beautiful Bird Bay that | knew when we bought our property
in 2012.-1t seems as though this developers drawings are exactly how he would do things in terms of
development. No clear direction and a mess. Who can TRUST these people to do what they say? Even
with the City of Venice slapping them with violations, they don’t seem to care.

| can tell you that many here at Bird Bay are steadfast in our commitment for no redevelopment
inside our development. So much developing is already going on in our beautiful city. Our restaurant are
becoming hard to get into. Our roads are jammed packed with cars.

Being an older community of Venice we sustained a lot of damage loosing beautiful old growth trees
and building damage. We are all trying to move forward and bring our neighborhood back to its original
beauty without a bunch of construction to build 30-50 condos. Beside that we have the worry of all
those homes going up on Albee Farm road. I’'m sure they will use Bird Bay as a cut through.

We are asking again for a clear denial by city planners and board members on ordinance 2023-08.

Thank you for you time in reading this letter.

enriind]_
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